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VILLAGE OF RIVER FOREST 
AGE-FRIENDLY AD HOC COMMITTEE 

WEDNESDAY, January 12, 2022 
 

A regular meeting of the Village of River Age Friendly Ad Hoc Committee was held on 
Wednesday, January 12, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. in the Community Room of Village Hall, 400 Park 
Avenue – River Forest, IL.  
 

 
1.  CALL TO ORDER/ROLL CALL  

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m.  Upon roll call, the following persons were: 
 
Present: Chairperson Respicio Vazquez, Daniel Lauber, Deborah Frederick, Lydia 

Manning, James Flanagan. 
Absent:  Helen Kwan and Barbara Mirel  
Also Present: Management Analyst/Deputy Clerk Elijah Bebora  
 
2.  PUBLIC COMMENT  
 
None. 

 
3.  APPROVAL OF MEETING MINUTES 
 
Committee Member Flanagan made a motion, seconded by Committee Member Lauber, to 
approve the November 10, 2021 meeting minutes.  
 
Roll call: 
Ayes: Chairperson Vazquez, Daniel Lauber, Deborah Frederick, Lydia Manning, 

James Flanagan. 
Absent: Barbara Mirel and Helen Kwan 
Nays:  None 
 
Motion Passes. 
 
 
 
4. COMMITTEE MEMBER UPDATES: DEMENTIA FRIENDLY RIVER FOREST (DFRF) AND 
AGE FRIENDLY COMMUNITIES COLLABORATIVE (AFCC) 
 

Committee Member Manning stated that the River Forest Public Library, local 
businesses and organizations had a good showing at the Dementia Friendly training. 
She commented that another Dementia Friendly training will take place during 
senior’s week in the middle of May. She remarked that the training will be in 
partnership with Oak Park Dementia friendly.  
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Chairperson Vazquez stated that he attended an Age Friendly Communities 
Collaborative (AFCC) meeting. He commented that the topic of the meeting was about 
public accommodations, specifically regarding how Park Districts and the community 
be more age friendly. He stated that he spoke on making Village sidewalks more even 
and wider, and making lighting better for Village seniors. He commented that during the 
Village Board’s meeting on setting priorities for the year, there was conversation 
amongst the Trustee’s about fixing Village sidewalks and the lighting issues for the 
future of the Village.  

 
 

5. UPDATE ON SURVEY MAILINGS 
 
Chairperson Vazquez requested Elijah Bebora provide a status update on the age friendly 
surveys, specifically how many surveys have been received by mail and electronically. 
 
 
Elijah Bebora stated that the Village has so far received 146 paper surveys by mail, and 42 
have been submitted electronically. He remarked that 17 surveys have been returned as 
undeliverable.   
 
 
 
6. OLD BUSINESS 
 
a. Discussion Regarding Finalizing the Scope of Service for the Survey Analysis  
Committee Members Mirel and Manning were tasked with drafting a scope of service in 
preparation of a request of proposal. Committee Members will be given an opportunity to 
review the draft and have a discussion at the next Committee meeting.   
 
 
7. NEW BUSINESS 
  
a. Discussion on Input of Paper Copy Surveys into Survey Monkey 
  
The Committee Members reached a consensus on tallying survey data into Survey Monkey. 
Committee Members stated that they will come to Village Hall to pick up the surveys as soon 
as staff informs them that they are ready.  
 
 
8. NEXT MEETING: February 9 
 

 
9. ADJOURNMENT  
 
Committee Member Flanagan made a motion, seconded by Committee Member Lauber to 
adjourn the meeting at 6:43 PM. 
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Roll call: 
Ayes: Chairperson Vazquez, Deborah Frederick, Lydia Manning, James Flanagan, 

Daniel Lauber  
Absent: Helen Kwan and Barbara Mirel  
Nays:  None 
Motion Passes. 
  

 
 
 

___________________________________________     
Elijah Bebora, Secretary 


	___________________________________________

